SYLLABUS

Gov/Econ 2018/2019
Instructor: Mr. Haas
E-Mail: jhaas@santapaulaunified.org

Phone: (805) 525-4400 ext. 22423
Office Hours: 07:30-08:00, Lunch, 3:12-3:45
Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,
American Government is designed to give you a deeper understanding of the structure of our government as well as the policies and people that influence it as you get ready to vote, participate in community activities, and assume the responsibilities of citizenship. Over the course of this class you will become a better reader, writer and speaker. You will also develop and improve your critical thinking skills. This course includes class lectures, group discussions, oral and written presentations and current events. 

Economics is designed to provide students with an understanding of individual and national economic decisions and their consequences. Students will study opportunity costs, supply and demand, microeconomics, government policy, macroeconomics, and foreign trade. Fundamental economic concepts, applying the tools (graphs, statistics, and equations) from other disciplines to understand the operations and institutions of economic systems, will be covered. The basic economic principles of micro- and macroeconomic, international economics, comparative economic systems, and methods will be studied in a historical context.
Expected School-wide Learning Results (ESLR’s)

Santa Paula High School Students will be . . . 


Critical Thinkers – who are able to evaluate, analyze and explain multiple sources of information in order to make informed decisions.


Ambitious – and have pride in their work, confidence in themselves and a desire to reach their true potential.


Respectful – of all regardless of race, ethnicity, gender, sexual orientation or religion.


Decisive – and able to access resources to resolve academic and personal challenges and become life-long, independent learners.


Service-oriented – and act as outstanding individuals by contributing to self, family, school and community as positive productive members of the global society.

COURSE OUTLINE

Unit One: The Constitutional Framework (Chapters 1-4)
Unit Two: Civics and Political Behavior (Chapters 5-9)
Unit Three: The Legislative & Executive Branches (Chapters 10-17, & 24))

Unit Four: The Judicial Branch and Civil Liberties (Chapters 18-21)

CURRICULUM

· McClenaghan, William A. Magruder’s American Government. Needham, MA: Prentice Hall, 2004
· Supplemental readings from articles, books, etc.

· Learning Objectives compiled for each unit of study

· Class assignments

· Class Projects

· Essays, quizzes, exam
WORK POLICY

Hand-written work needs to be on non-spiral, 8.5 x 11” paper, have your first and last name, date & period in the top upper-right corner. All work is to be neat.  Your grade on an assignment can be affected by the condition of the paper and the neatness of the work, this includes doodling!  Please do not doodle on classwork. You are expected to use capitalization for proper nouns and to punctuate sentences correctly.  Class work is to be done in Blue or Black ink only.
Typed work is to follow the school-adopted guidelines, using MLA format as follows:
· 8.5 x 11” paper, stapled in the upper-left hand corner

· 12 point Arial, Calibri, or Times New Roman font

· One inch margins on all four sides

· Normal spacing (1 tab between words, double-spaced sentences)

HOMEWORK

There will be time to complete most assignments in class. In the event that you are not staying on task or having difficulty completing the assignment during class it will then become homework. 
Accelerated Reader: You can read any AR books you want for AR.  I expect each student to read 10 AR points per semester. 
Course Website: haassphs.weebly.com 

Assignments, forms, PowerPoint presentations, and videos in class will be available online through the course website in addition to my contact information and important school resources. The website will be updated regularly with our planned class schedule, class activities, and due dates.
GRADING

Grades are based on a grade-point scale.  Grades are determined by completion of curriculum and a participation component.  Behavior and participation will have an effect on your semester grade.

Grades: Your final grade will be calculated as follows:

Homework/Classwork

Quizzes/Tests

Participation

A = 100-90%

B = 89-80% 

C = 79-70% 

D = 69-60% 

F = 59-00% 
Grades are update weekly.

Note: A 2.0 GPA is required by the end of the first semester of a student’s senior year in order to participate in the graduation ceremony.
ATTENDANCE

· You will be marked tardy if you are not in your seat when the bell rings.

· If you continually need to leave class after the tardy bell to use the bathroom, or to get a book or other materials, or if you are gone from the class for more than 10 minutes you will receive a tardy.

· Each tardy will result in detention.
· It is the responsibility of the student to get and complete (in a timely manner) any missed assignments when there is an excused absence.

· Unit tests may NOT be made up - instead, the next unit test will count twice - so plan on being here on test days! Quizzes can only be made up with an excused absence.  Quizzes MUST be taken the day you return and can be made up before or after school, or during lunch by appointment only. It is your responsibility to make the necessary arrangements.  If you miss a make-up quiz after making an appointment with me, it will receive an automatic “0”.  Be sure to take responsibility for making up work and quizzes. 
BEHAVIOR

You are expected to treat others with dignity and respect at all times.  Bullying and racism are absolutely not tolerated.  Any form of dishonesty will be handled with swift consequences; therefore:

· NO CHEATING OR PLAGIARISM – see Academic Honesty policy

· Food or drinks are allowed in class until cleanliness becomes a problem. Pick up After Yourself.
· No cell phones or electronic devices – school policy: while cell phones and electronic devices are permitted on campus, they are not permitted to be openly displayed or used in the classroom.  All devices will be confiscated and given to an assistant principal to be returned at the end of the day (or week), or will be returned to a parent/guardian.
· Do not do work for another class during our class time unless you have completed all of your assignments for our class.
· No hats, hoods, or sunglasses in class

· Do not put on make-up or fix hair in class

· Be nice.  Please, Excuse me, and Thank you and Sorry go a long way

BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT:  Thursday, August 30th, 2018. 
Parent/Guardian involvement is very important at Santa Paula High School and parents/guardians are encouraged to attend Back to School Night. You will receive extra credit for their attendance!
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Our signatures below indicate that we have read and understood the materials and policies related to this course. We also understand that Mr. Haas is expected and required to uphold all school policies, including attendance, dress code, academic dishonesty, cell phones, etc.  By signing below, I also agree that as the Parent/Guardian, I will be supportive of my student by understanding course requirements, remaining aware of homework assignments, and supporting all school policies.

Student (print name): _______________________________________   Per. ________________           

Student (signature): _____________________________________________________________

Date: _________________________________________________________________________

Parent (print name): _____________________________________________________________

Parent (signature): ______________________________________________________________

Date: _________________________________________________________________________
SPUSD does not discriminate on the basis of age, gender, sexual orientation, ethnic group, race, ancestry, national origin, religion, color or disability in any program or activity. Title IX is a comprehensive federal law that prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex in any federally funded education program or activity. 

SPUSD reminds all costs to programs are donations, and that no student will be excluded from participation in an educational activity, including extracurricular and curricular activities due to the inability to make donation to the program. 

A pupil enrolled in a school shall not be required to pay any fee, deposit, or other charge not specifically authorized by law.

